European Parliament resolution on the second Internet Governance Forum, held in Rio de Janeiro from 12 to 15 November 2007

1. Political Groups which tabled the resolution pursuant to Rule 103(2) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure: PSE, PPE-DE, ALDE, Verts/ALE, UEN, GUE/NGL
2. EP reference number:B6-0041/2008 /  P6_TA-PROV(2008)0020
3. 
Date of adoption of the resolution: 17 January 2008
4. Subject: The second Internet Governance Forum held in Rio de Janeiro from 12 to 15 November 2007
5. 
Brief analysis / assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The resolution calls for support to the Internet Governance Forum (IGF) which is not to adopt formal conclusions and based on a multi-stakeholder approach. Lessons drawn from the exchanges at the IGF can be put in motion in various policy areas.

The resolution highlights several issues:

· the need to secure an open and independent Internet in the future;

· the means of making the Internet more accessible to more people, e.g. competition between operators and service providers, technology neutrality and development of ICT;

· the importance of raising the parliamentary profile of the IGF process;

· the importance of "local" IGFs whereby the President of the EP is requested to offer facilities for a preparatory event to an "European IGF";

The resolution contains specific requests:

· to the EU institutions concerned to take the Tunis Agenda for the Information Society into consideration in their legislative work, such as the revision of the electronic telecommunications framework, the revision of the i2010 initiative and any upcoming ICT legislative proposal;

· to the Council and the Commission to keep the IGF high on their agendas.

The value of furthering cooperation with the Commission on this issue is recognised.

6. 
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

· The Commission supports the IGF as a forum for non-binding policy dialogue between all stakeholders.

· In the Communication on the follow up to the Tunis phase of the World Summit on the Information Society
 the Commission expresses a similar line to the European Parliament's by stating that EU policies should take into account the recommendations made by the Tunis Summit, in particular in the areas of Information Society, Research and Development (R&D), economic and policy cooperation, and development aid.

· The Commission will continue to follow closely and contribute actively to the IGF process.

· The Commission welcomes the active involvement of the European Parliament - that has served as a benchmark for national assemblies - and the good cooperation between our institutions in the context of the IGF to be further pursued.
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